
 

Auxiliary to the Military Order of the Cootie 

General Order #2 Series 2019 – 2020 
 

1. I am sending sincere prayers to the Grand of Florida, Grand of North Carolina and Grand  

of South Carolina during Hurricane Dorian. 

2. Treasurers: Please Do Not hold dues. Auxiliary Treasurers, please make sure when you 
receive 2020 dues from members, you are completing transmittals and sending dues to your 
Grand Treasurers. Grand Treasurers: Please send those 2020 dues to our Supreme Treasurer, 
Penney Howard, P.O. Box 34, Flora Vista, NM 87415-0034. Auxiliaries Not in a Grand: Please 
send your 2020 dues and transmittals to Penney. 

3. Officers: All local, Grand, District and Supreme Officers, please make sure your dues are 
paid. Remember, if your dues are not received to Supreme Treasurer by December 31st then on 
January 1st you will not be in good standing to hold your current office. 

4. Bonds: All Auxiliaries and Grands should have their 8/2019 to 8/2021 bond by now. Per the 
recent By-Laws change, all Treasurers and Presidents are to be bonded. 

 
5. Audits: Trustees, please make sure you are auditing the Secretary and Treasurer books 
(minute book, checkbook, ledger, receipt book, deposit book and bank statements). All audits are 
to be mailed to Supreme Treasurer on time. 

6. Chaplains: Please report monthly to your Grand Chaplain, who will then report to our 
Supreme Chaplain, Cathy Seippel, 1146 Vail, Camp Verde, AZ 86322. Auxiliaries Not in a Grand: 
Please send your reports directly to Cathy. Please send all names of members who are ill or passed 
away to Supreme Chaplain Cathy. Supreme Chaplain Cathy will send out e-mails each month 
notifying members who are in need of cards. If you are a Chaplain of your Grand and Auxiliary not in 
a Grand and did not receive an e-mail from Cathy in the month of August, please send her an e-mail 
with your correct e-mail address. 

7. Grand Presidents: You should have started your inspections and visits to your Auxiliaries 
in your Grand. Please do not hold those Inspection Reports. As soon as you do a visit/inspection 
forward the inspection form to Supreme Inspector, Renee Graham, 3839 Quailhollow Ct., 
Springfield, OH 45502 and Supreme President, Marquitta Hill, P. O. Box 1461, Tupelo, MS 38802. 
Auxiliaries Not in A Grand: As Supreme President, I will be visiting some Auxiliaries not in a Grand 
and I have assigned individuals to complete the rest of the Auxiliaries not in a Grand inspections. All 
inspections for auxiliaries shall be completed by December 31, 2019. 

 
8. Grand Presidents: Please send me a bio with a headshot picture of you in your MOCA 
hat. This will allow me to get to know each of our Grand Presidents. Also, please send the dates 
of your Grand C of A’s and special events to my e- mail: NicoleVFW@yahoo.com. 

9. Auxiliary Secretaries: Please send updated officer information and changes of officers 
to your Grand Presidents. Auxiliary Secretaries, please forward the information to Supreme 
President, Supreme Secretary and Supreme Treasurer. 

10. To those who are ill, our best wishes for a speedy recovery. To those who have lost loved 
ones, we extend our sympathy and prayers. 

 
Attested By: By Order Of: 
Georg Jean Zimmerman Marquitta “Nikki” Hill 
Supreme Secretary Supreme President 
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